[image: image1.png]Oommumtles If'mxhes

Earca)



 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Communities 4 Families
Annual General Meeting Minutes

June 20, 2018
Present: Holly Banner, Catherine Cooke, Rhonda Elias-Penner, Alana Garcia, Fitsum Getahun, Marika Grinko, Janelle Hebb, Liz Jackimec, Leslie Johnston, Mina Khani, Kristi Meilleur, Lea Neufeld La Rue, Cori Reimer, Irene Sheldon, Anne Sikora, Jess Smith, Cheryl Starr, Karen Ste. Marie 
Staff Present: Katie Anderson, Kelly Speak, Ingrid Peters Derry
Chairing this meeting: Lea Neufeld La Rue and Irene Sheldon
Recorder: Ingrid Peters Derry


1. Land Acknowledgement
2. Welcome and Introductions.  All were welcomed.    
3. Approval of Agenda for the day.  Moved by Rhonda Elias-Penner that the Agenda for the day be approved.  All agreed.  
4. Presentation – Outdoor Play & Nature Play pilot project.   Kelly expressed appreciation to the Coalition for sending her and Lea Neufeld La Rue to the Family Resource Programs conference last fall.  Insights gained there inspired this pilot project. 
· Even looking at a picture of nature can improve your mood

· Nature deficit experienced by everyone due to increased time indoors.  This has great impact on children.  Increased vulnerability to negative moods and behavioural issues.  More children are wearing glasses – not developing far sightedness.

· Benefits of outdoor play – reduced rates of illness, physical health, mental health, promotes “risky play”, relationship with and respect for nature

· Concerns for safety often keeps children indoors.  Parents/childcare workers are unsure of what to do with kids outdoors.

· We developed an 8 week pilot program during winter at a childcare centre, during the transition time when parents were picking up children.
· What worked well? Snow painting, snow kitchen, digging and fort-building, group songs and games, free play, playing soccer/throwing.

· What didn’t work? Cardboard snow shoes

· What did we learn?   A mix of structured and un-structured activities worked well.  Playing in the dark is a novelty in winter.  One hour is too short (especially considering how long it takes to use the bathroom in winter, with all the clothing involved).  Outdoor winter play is really a special time for parent and child together.

· Pop up events (spring break at Dufferin School, April in Central Park, May at Valour CC).  Lots of families showed up!  75 adults, 108 children at the three events.  Many were people who have not been to our other programs.  Lots of newcomers.  The events were very accessible and visible.  

· Activities

· Snow kitchen was popular. Very accessible for even the very young children.
· Collaborative art.  On walls, fences, on grass.  Parents really loved this too. Snow painting.  
· Loose parts.  Tarps, boxes, sticks, etc.  
· Giant puddle.  Rubber boots supplied.  
· The hard work isn’t going outside to play, but shifting attitudes.    What is the difference between “as safe as necessary” and “as safe as possible”?

5. Minutes of the June 17, 2017 AGM – Moved by Jess Smith, seconded by Anne Sikora, that the minutes of the June 17, 2017 AGM be accepted.  All agreed.
6. Audited Financial Statements presented by Holly Banner – Moved by Rhonda Elias-Penner, seconded by Cheryl Starr that the Communities 4 Families financial report for 2017/18 be accepted as presented.  All agreed.  Thanks to Klinic for acting as banker and providing the audited financial statement.  

7. Chairperson’s Report –  summary of activities and appreciation for the work of the committees.
8. Presentation of Officers - The chairperson for Communities 4 Families for 2018-19 will be Irene Sheldon.  Klinic continues as banker.  The Executive Committee is composed of the committee chairs and two members-at-large, Rhonda Elias-Penner and Anne Sikora.  
Cheryl Starr moved that we ratify the slate of officers as presented. Karen Ste. Marie seconded the motion.  All agreed.

9. Thank you for years of service

· Lea Neufeld La Rue – a member since 2009, Lea has been the Chair of Communities 4 Families for the past year.  She has also been chair of the Literacy Committee.  Lea may continue on the Executive Committee as Past-Chair.
· Alana Garcia – was on staff with Communities 4 Families since 2013, providing mentoring and training for the Wiggle, Giggle & Munch program and family literacy training.  After leaving that position, she continued on the Resource Committee as chairperson and as co-chair for the Coalition.
10. Announcements
· Entry program – new program: Entry online.  They are taking registrations now.   This is a 4 week course, studying at home, meeting via Skype once a week.  

· WestEnd Commons – Paint Night fundraiser June 27 6-8 pm.  https://www.thewestendcommons.ca/paint-nite/ 
· Thrive Community Support Services 

· childcare spots for 2-4 year olds available in August.  Please send Jess an email if you are referring someone  pfssdaycare@gmail.com .  
· Summer kickoff next June 29 1:00-3:00 at Sr. Mac School. Outdoor activities and games.  Also celebrating their 45th anniversary.
· AGM June 26. 

· Circle of Security – parenting program at Thrive starting in fall.  Free for parents and community members.
· St. Matthews Kids Korner - 1 infant spot currently available

· Literacy innovation project – C4F was one of the top ten finalists.  

·  IRCOM - summer celebration  on June 29 at 3:30 - 8 at Ellen and McDermot.

11. Adjournment 
Next Regular Meeting of the Coalition:

September 19, 2017 at 1:30 p.m.
at Daniel McIntyre St. Matthews Community Association, 823 Ellice Ave.
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